
Year-End Report, 2017-2018  
 
1.   Council:  Undergraduate Council 
 
2.   Academic Year:  2017-2018 
 
3.  Council Members: Rahi Abouk, Judith Broome, Carol Frierson-Campbell, Virginia 
Kraus, Sue Mankiw, Karen Phillips, Yvonne Roux (Co-chair), Deborah Sheffield (Co-
chair), Wartyna Davis (Administration Liaison). 
 
4.  Council Charges and Summary of Council Activities:   
 
Standing Charges:  
 

1. Recommend policy on undergraduate course requirements for degrees and 
the procedures for inaugurating, changing, or terminating undergraduate 
courses and programs.  
Nothing came to our attention. 
 

2. Review and recommend new undergraduate programs, major changes in 
existing programs, and undergraduate courses. 
Program Changes: 

a. Integrated Math and Science program—withdrawn by department 
b. BS in Finance: Credit Analysis and Commercial Banking-- approved by 

Faculty Senate, 11/14/17 
c. Women and Gender Studies program change--Approved by Faculty 

Senate, 12/12/17 
d. Sports Management Program Change—Approved by Faculty Senate, 

4/24/18 
e. Accelerated BA/MA program for Criminology and Criminal Justice 

Majors—Sent back to department for revisions 
f. Program Change for Early Childhood Education, Elementary Education 

& Secondary Education Majors— Approved by Faculty Senate on 
5/3/18 

g. Program Change for ALL undergraduate education majors— Approved 
by Faculty Senate on 5/3/18 

h. English with K-12 Education Program Change – Program to be 
reviewed in Fall 2018. 

New Programs: 
a. BA Disability Studies—Revised program to be reviewed in Fall 2018. 
b. Honors Track- Global Public Health—Approved by Faculty Senate, 

4/10/18 
 

 
 



 
 
Charge recommended by Council in Year-End Report, 2016-2017 (but not included 
in charges for Undergraduate Council) 
 
Become familiarized with the new automated proposal submission process 
anticipated to begin in Fall 2017. Continue to provide feedback and modification 
requests to the provost’s office on the components requested in the online form. 
 The Undergraduate Council met with Jonathan Lincoln on 4/5/18 to preview 
the online program proposal system called Curriculog. It is hoped that it will be 
available on WP Connect by the summer. Suggestions were made, and questions were 
asked by the Council. 
 
5.  Recommended Charges For The Next Academic Year:   
Become familiar with the new automated program proposal submission process 
anticipated to begin in Fall 2018. Provide feedback and request modifications to 
improve the usability of the online program. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Yvonne Roux & Deborah Sheffield, co-chairs 
May 3, 2018 
 
 
 
 


